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T H E   V O T E R 
 

 
LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS 

OF SONOMA COUNTY        Volume 23 Issue 2  Visit us at www.lwvsonoma.org  March 2017 

  

 
 

  

 

LUNCH WITH THE LEAGUE 
Thursday March 30, 2017, 12 Noon 

 

Wine Country Buffet in a beautiful setting 

Delicious Food and Delightful Company 

Timely Speaker 

 
Lynda Hopkins 

Sonoma County Supervisor 5th District 
 

Santa Rosa Golf and Country Club 

333 Country Club Drive, Santa Rosa CA 

 

Reservations due no later than March 21. 

  (Sold out last year!) 

 

Make check for $35 payable to LWVSC 

Send to: LWV Sonoma County 

 555 5
th

 Street, Suite 300 O, Santa Rosa, CA 95401 
 

For more information contact Anita Lytle, Program Chair, at 546-5943 
 

http://www.lwvsonoma.org/
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REPORT TO THE MEMBERSHIP ON PROGRAM PLANNING 

 

Our Program Planning meeting was held on Saturday, February 18 from 11am to 2pm at the Bennet 

Valley Senior Center in Santa Rosa. We had an excellent turn-out for the discussion with thirty (30) 

members and two (2) guests participating. 

 

The focus of the meeting was to choose areas of interest for emphasis for the California League and our 

Local League during the next two years. 

A subcommittee of the Board had met and identified five areas of interest that were suggested to the 

participants: Water Management, Immigration, Affordable Housing and Homelessness, Health Care 

including Mental Health Care, and Supporting an Informed Electorate.  Short presentations were made to 

advise the group on why these issues seemed predominant.  Other issues were then solicited from the 

attendees which resulted in the suggestions of:  infrastructure, transportation, affordable childcare and 

racism/sexism issues.   

 

After lunch a vote was taken of the membership to determine the top three areas of interest and resulted in 

the following: 

1) Immigration 

2) Health Care (including mental health) 

3) Water Management. 

The attendees then engaged in a robust discussion on the question sent down from the state:  “Should we 

continue to rely on specifics of each position, and require updated studies to change these details or can 

the LWVC board use the broader principles to take positions on new proposals?” A vote was taken 

resulting in the following:  Twenty four (24) members in favor of using the broader principles and three 

(3) for retaining adherence to the policy details.  

 

The subcommittee of the board had reviewed our local positions and found them to be acceptable without 

changes except for a few words.  These small changes will be presented in the Annual Meeting packet in 

May and voted on at the Annual Meeting. 

 

A presentation was made to explain our new project of ongoing “action” meetings to engage members in 

local issues.  The first meeting will be held on April 28 at 11am in the Central Santa Rosa Library. Vice-

Mayor Jack Tibbetts has agreed to speak. The topic will be housing and homelessness. 

 

The Program Planning meeting was adjourned at approximately 2pm. 

 

From  

Nancy Burrington 

LWVSC President 
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 Be informed! 

 Attend League meetings 

 Join a committee on a subject of 

interest 

 Attend community meetings 

 Attend City Council or Board of 

Supervisor meetings 

 Call or write your elected 

official...often 

 Sign petitions 

 Write or comment on news articles  

 Write a letter to the editor 

 Help others get registered to vote 

 Read updates from the local, state 

and national Leagues 

 Read Facebook updates 

 Encourage your friends to be 

informed and take these actions 

: 

 

"The League is opposed to deportation of 

non-criminal undocumented immigrants.  

  

The LWV supports cities, towns, counties 

and states that make a decision not to 

cooperate with federal deportation and 

enforcement actions that include non-

criminal undocumented 

immigrants.  Moreover, the Trump 

Administration’s orders are of dubious 

legality.    

  

It is simply wrong, and a perversion of the 

American system of justice, for the Executive 

Branch to refuse to obey federal court 

orders.    

  

The LWV is opposed to discrimination, 

including discrimination in immigration, 

based on religion.  The Trump 

Administration’s orders appear to be targeted 

at Muslims and immigrants from majority-

Muslims nations."  

  

Chris Carson, President/Chair 

League of Women Voters of the United 

States

 
Welcome New Members! 

 

Dee Ballantyne 

Jane Corcoran 

Janet Hendrickson 

Colette A Mowery-Weber 

Jeanne Sternbergh 

 
We’re so glad you’re here! 
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 The League has received $4260 in contributions this year from some generous 

members. 

 A Voters Edge donation of $1000 was previously approved and will be paid.  

 The Program Planning meeting on February 18 is being planned.  Information was in 

the Jan/Feb Voter and a reminder to all members will be sent out.  

 Anita Lytle attended a two day Homeless seminar in Santa Rosa and will report on 

it. 

 Nancy B and Rebecca will attend the Marin County League's Program Planning 

meeting to gather information and compare notes.  

 A legislative interview will be held with Mike McGuire on March 3 with a team of 

members lead by Chlele.  Also, Rebecca will attend the interview with Bill Dodd 

being coordinated by the Napa League.  

 The LWVC convention will be held in June.  Our League can send three delegates 

but it is open to all members. 

 The first member action meeting is scheduled for April 28.  More information to 

come. 

 Measure A on a cannabis tax and the Sonoma Valley Health Care District measure 

will be on the March ballot.  Given the short time frame, no League events are 

planned for this. 

 The Santa Rosa City rent control measure will be on the June ballot.  A Pros and 

Cons event is being planned for this measure. 

 The Spring Lunch with the League is being planned for March 30 at the Santa Rosa 

Golf Club. 

 The Annual meeting is tentatively scheduled for May 20.  More to come on this. 

 There was a discussion on the lack of ability to join the League online.  This will be 

investigated.  

 

             Respectfully  submitted,        Rebecca Jones 
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What: The 66th State Convention of the League of Women Voters of 

California 

When: 10 am, Friday, June 2, through 3 pm, Sunday, May 4, 2017, with a 

special pre-Convention event on Thursday, June 1, 2017. 

Where: The Sheraton Grand Sacramento Hotel 

               1230 J Street 

               Sacramento, CA 95814 

               Phone: 916-447-1700 
Who: Attendance at Convention is open to everyone; we encourage all 

members to attend and are eager for the public to come learn about the 

League. We ask that you extend invitations to your friends and contacts. 

 

A Capitol Connection 
The purpose of Convention is to inspire and empower Californians to increase their active and informed 

participation in civic life. Come meet passionate people from across the state who are making democracy 

work! 

Our theme is A Capitol Connection. Read more about speakers, workshops, special activities, and more 

on our blog: http://lwvc.wordpress.com 

A range of activities is available to suit any schedule or budget, from investing in a full three-day 

registration to treating yourself to a special pre-Convention event. Check out your options and register 

today. 

The Sheraton Grand Sacramento is offering a special room rate of $169 per night—but you must book by 

May 8 to secure this rate. Visit the Convention blog to book online, or you can call the hotel and mention 

the LWVC Convention. Don’t get caught without a room by waiting until the last minute; rooms may sell 

out before that date! 

Business of Convention 
This is the first call to Convention 2017 as required by the LWVC bylaws, Article X, Section 7. The 

LWVC Bylaws govern the composition and business of the convention. Our bylaws direct us (See Article 

X, Sec. 5) to: 

 officers, directors, and three members of the nominating committee for the 2017-2019 biennium 

(Article XII) 

 Adopt a budget for the 2017-2019 fiscal years (Article IX, Sec. 2) 

 Adopt program for 2017-2019 (Article XIII) 

 Adopt amendments to the bylaws as needed (Article XVII) 

http://www.sheratonsacramento.com/
http://lwvc.wordpress.com/
https://lwvc.wordpress.com/2017-registration/
https://lwvc.wordpress.com/2017-registration/
https://lwvc.wordpress.com/2015-lodging-info/
https://lwvc.wordpress.com/2017-registration/
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VOTING DELEGATES 
Attending as a voting delegate is an exciting honor and a responsibility. If you are interested in attending 

as a voting delegate, speak with your local League or Inter-League Organization (ILO) board immediately. 

Voting delegates to the convention are detailed in Article X, Sections 2 and 4: 

 Each local League and ILO is entitled to send its president, or an alternate in the event the 

president is unable to attend. The president of a member-at-large unit may attend as a nonvoting 

member. 

 In addition, each local League is entitled to delegates in proportion to its membership numbers 

as reported in the LWVUS database on January 31, 2017. Member-at-large unit members may 

attend as nonvoting members. 

NOTE: only local Leagues that have paid their per member payment (PMP), or received an exemption 

because of proven hardship, are entitled to voting representation at the convention 

HOW MANY DELEGATES? 
Article X, Section 4. Representation. The local Leagues shall be entitled to delegates in proportion to 

their membership as of the record date of the year of the biennial convention in accordance with Article X, 

Section 8. Each local League shall be entitled to at least one delegate in addition to the local League 

president as provided in Article X, Section 2(b). When local League membership reaches 51 voting 

members, the local League shall be entitled to one additional delegate.  Thereafter, one additional delegate 

shall be authorized for each additional 50 members. 

 50 or fewer Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 1 delegate member 

 51-100 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 2 delegate members 

 101-150 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 3 delegate members 

 151-200 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 4 delegate members 

 201-250 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 5 delegate members 

 251-300 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 6 delegate members 

 301-350 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 7 delegate members 

 351-400 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 8 delegate members 

 401-450 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 9 delegate members 

 451-500 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 10 delegate members 

 501-550 Local League or Associate Local League Members (inclusive): 11 delegate members 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Helen H. Hutchison 

President 
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Get Involved!  Help the League monitor issues 

and local governments. 

 

We are all feeling the acceleration of change and 

uncertainty at the national, state and local levels 

of government.  In order to stay on top of these 

rapid changes,  the Advocacy Committee is 

calling on  League members to volunteer to help 

keep track of what is happening in the County 

and it's cities and towns.  Issues, positions and 

concerns are many, but to name a few:  

housing/homelessness, water, immigration, 

transportation, open government, climate, 

cannabis, healthcare.    We are asking for 

members to volunteer by signing up to track one 

of these topics or other local issues.   Examples 

of tracking are:   watching for articles in the local 

newspapers or other sources, monitoring a city or 

the County agendas and meeting minutes, 

attending community meetings on an issue. We 

would expect that volunteers would make reports 

of their tracking to the Advocacy Committee and 

perhaps at future member meetings in order to 

inform all members.  

 

If you are willing to help or have questions, 

contact me at action@lwvsonoma.org. Thank 

you for your help and involvement! 

 

Next meeting on March 8 at 10:30. 

Gene Zingarelli 
Advocacy Committee Chair 
action@lwvsonoma.org 

  

Coming Events 
 Lunch with the League  

 Thursday, March 30, Noon 

 Santa Rosa Golf and Country Club 

  (See Page 1) 

 

 Moderator Training 

 Wednesday, March 15, 5:30-7:30 pm 

 LWVSC Conference Room 

 (See Page 9) 

 

 Member Action Meeting  

 Friday, April 28, 11-1:00 

 Santa Rosa Central Library  

   

  LWVC Convention 

  June 1-4, 2017, Sacramento, CA 

 

Standing Meetings 

Board Meeting: 

1
st 

 Wednesday, 10-noon.
 

 

Voter Service Committee Meeting: 

1
st
  Thursday, 10-noon. 

 

Advocacy Committee Meeting:  
2

nd
  Wednesday, 10:30-noon 

 

Book Club:  
3

rd
 Thursday, 10:30-noon.   

 

 

LWVSC meetings are held in the third floor 

Conference Room at the LWVSC office, 555 

5th Street, Santa Rosa. 
 

LWVSC Board meetings are open to all 

LWVSC members, and to the public upon 

request.  All other meetings are open. 
 

Visit our website for updated calendar 

information. 

mailto:action@lwvsonoma.org
http://www.lwvsonoma.org/calendar.html
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At the February meeting of the Voter Service 

Committee it was decided to do nothing about 

the March 7 County Election measures as there 

wasn’t enough time. 

 

We are building a Pro/Con debate on the issue of 

Rent Control which will be on the ballot in June. 

We are looking for speakers, venue, and 

moderator. It will be held the first week in May 

before the absentee ballots are mailed out. If you 

know of a speaker that would represent the anti-

position please let me know. 

 

After discussion of the issue we decided to refuse 

to use skype in our forums. The presence of the 

candidate is necessary for the contact with the 

audience. The use of skype may cause too much 

focus upon the candidate that is using it. The 

major reason for not using skype is that the 

League needs to be in control of all aspects of the 

forum. 

 

We were reminded that the League list of 

recommendations cannot be dispersed before the 

forum and can only be discussed after the forum 

has ended. We must be vigilant about keeping 

education and advocacy separate. 

 

It had been suggested to have advertising to the 

city councils to drum up business for forums. 

After discussing the pros and cons we decided 

that the community must ask for a candidate 

forum; it’s not the city that can ask since some on 

the council are running. 

 

Lastly, we discussed best ways to educate the 

public. Issuing a press release whenever an issue 

arises upon which we have positions was thought 

to be an educable service to the community. 

Also, to make known to the public, maybe 

through flyers at libraries, the sites of Voters 

Edge and BallotPedia to add to the education of 

the community. 

 

Chlele Gummer, Voter Service Chair 

 

On March 3, with the Marin team, we will 

interview Sen McGuire in his Santa Rosa Office. 

Our team included Sukey Robb-Wilder, Fran 

Dixon, and Chlele Gummer. The members from 

the Marin League are Linda Deer, Anne Layzer, 

and  Scott McKown.  

 

We will question the senator on six topics: 

Election Funding, Education Funding, 

Maintaining Covered California, Water 

Resources, Immigration and Transportation, 

wanting to hear what his priorities are in each 

case. 

 

Further analysis will be forthcoming in the April 

issue of the Voter. 

 

Chlele Gummer 

 
  

Please Come to our 

MODERATOR TRAINING 

Sharpen Your Skills 

WEDNESDAY MARCH 15, 2017 

5:30 TO 7:30 PM 

CONFERENCE ROOM 
555 FIFTH STREET, SANTA ROSA, 95403 

Alice Richardson, a master moderator, will give 

the presentation on moderating for all of you who 

have moderated or who are interested to learn. 

We need many moderators during a busy election 

season so come and join the group. RSVP to 

chlelegummer@gmail.com so we will have 

enough healthy snacks for you. 

 

mailto:chlelegummer@gmail.com
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As we mark 97 years of Making Democracy Work™ this week and gear up for our 100th celebration (see 

below), let’s also make the most of urgent opportunities to act, including during the upcoming 

Congressional recess, February 20-24. 

Recess is a great opportunity for Leagues around the country to attend town halls, forums or community 

events with their Members of Congress. A list of events has been put together by volunteers with The 

Town Hall Project 2018. Please consider sending this list around and encouraging your members to attend 

an event. For inspiration, see the League featured in this powerful Associated Press story about 

constituents holding their elected official accountable.  

There are many issues in front of Congress right now and they need to hear from you—including the 

future of the Affordable Care Act (ACA) (talking points below), the elimination of the Election Assistance 

Commission (EAC), and false claims of voter fraud around the country. If you have questions or want to 

discuss participating in these events, please contact LWVUS Grassroots Advocacy Manager Jessica Jones 

at jjones@lwv.org. 

Chris 

http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=iWK47ICq5sdnRV0ZJ5UPtImdRqNn1tj%2B
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=iWK47ICq5sdnRV0ZJ5UPtImdRqNn1tj%2B
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=p0Nm9SQpUbkE%2F%2F3VIe%2BqxAyq3HkfSRs8
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=p0Nm9SQpUbkE%2F%2F3VIe%2BqxAyq3HkfSRs8
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=8fOEUd4SlmwA2z1k%2BgPH04mdRqNn1tj%2B
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=YdhSrHWlHClu1fN8ZWddwYmdRqNn1tj%2B
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=YdhSrHWlHClu1fN8ZWddwYmdRqNn1tj%2B
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=r0jDg%2FqhypHN9HX%2FOdiqXImdRqNn1tj%2B
mailto:jjones@lwv.org
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YOUR FACEBOOK FIX 

 

The new administration has arrived. Let the League of Women Voters keep you informed on 

Facebook 

 

The National League of Women Voters Opposes End to Voting Agency Passed by House Panel 

http://lwv.org/press-releases/league-opposes-end-voting-agency-passed-house-panel 

 

KQED published a Fact filled article about refugees in the US 

https://ww2.kqed.org/lowdown/2017/02/03/refugees-in-the-united-states/ 

 

The League of Women Voters has three questions for Supreme Court Nominee Neil Gorsuch. 

http://lwv.org/blog/three-questions-supreme-court-nominee                                

 

League membership surges as citizens look for ways to take action 

https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/inspired-life/wp/2017/02/09/league-of-women-voters-seeing-

sudden-surge-in-membership/?utm_term=.80ca8ddac459 

To receive Facebook updates as they happen, be sure to “Like” our LWVSC Facebook page! We'd be 

glad to be one of your friends.        

                                                    

 .  

 

March 16: Moderated by Lynda Hungerford 

The Sellout,  by Paul Beatty, 289 pages, 2015. 

 

A satiric novel about racism in America. It is the first novel by an American to receive the Man Booker 

Prize. A biting satire about a young man's isolated upbringing and the race trial that sends him to the 

Supreme Court, it challenges the sacred tenets of the United States Constitution, urban life, the civil 

rights movement, the father-son relationship, and the holy grail of racial equality—the black Chinese 

restaurant. 

 

April 20: Moderated by Jane DeYoung 

Strangers In Their Own Land: Anger and Mourning on the American Right, Arlie 

Russell Hochschild, 288 pages, 2016. 

 

One of “6 Books to Understand Trump’s Win” according to the New York Times on the day after the 

election. The renowned sociologist embarks on a thought-provoking journey from her liberal 

hometown of Berkeley, California, deep into Louisiana bayou country—a stronghold of the 

conservative right. Strangers in Their Own Land goes beyond the commonplace liberal idea that these 

are people who have been duped into voting against their own interests. Instead, Hochschild finds lives 

ripped apart by stagnant wages, a loss of home, an elusive American dream—and political choices and 

views that make sense in the context of their lives. 
 

 

http://lwv.org/press-releases/league-opposes-end-voting-agency-passed-house-panel
https://ww2.kqed.org/lowdown/2017/02/03/refugees-in-the-united-states/
http://lwv.org/blog/three-questions-supreme-court-nominee
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/inspired-life/wp/2017/02/09/league-of-women-voters-seeing-sudden-surge-in-membership/?utm_term=.80ca8ddac459
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/inspired-life/wp/2017/02/09/league-of-women-voters-seeing-sudden-surge-in-membership/?utm_term=.80ca8ddac459
http://www.facebook.com/lwvsonomacounty
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LWVSC 

Board of Directors 
 
Nancy Burrington, President 

Open, VP Administration  

Gene Zingarelli, VP Advocacy 

Rebecca Jones, Secretary 

Terry Wall, Treasurer 
 
Carrie Anabo, Membership Chair  

DeeDee Bridges and Nancy Richards, 

Media Outreach 

Chlele Gummer, Voter Service 

Anita Lytle, Program 

Susan Rouder, Member-at-large 

 
Juanita Roland, Editor 

 

 
 

Because of privacy concerns, we do not 
include email addresses for the Board in 
the Voter.  Readers can find email 
addresses in the directory or they can 
send email to Board Members from the 
contact us page of the LWVSC website.  
www.lwvsonoma.org 

Connect with the League 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

                    
 
 

 
LWVSC              www.lwvsonoma.org 

www.facebook.com/lwvsonomacounty 

 

LWV of Bay Area     http://www.lwvbayarea.org 

 
LWV of California          www.ca.lwv.org 

 
LWV of the United States    www.lwv.org 

https://www.facebook.com/leagueofwomenvoters 

 
 Voter’s Edge    http://votersedge.org/en/ca 

 
Addresses of Members Only websites are in the front 

of the LWVSC directory. 
 
 

Remember to sign up for email alerts and 

newsletters when you visit these websites. 
 
 
 
 
 

Tell us what you think! 
Send in your comments, 

questions, and 
suggestions. 

Email, snail-mail, or call! 
 

We want to hear from you! 

https://twitter.com/lwvsonomacounty
http://www.lwvsonoma.org/
http://www.lwvsonoma.org/
http://www.facebook.com/lwvsonomacounty
http://www.lwvbayarea.org/
http://www.ca.lwv.org/
http://www.lwv.org/
http://www.facebook.com/leagueofwomenvoters
http://votersedge.org/en/ca
http://www.lwvsonoma.org/
http://www.facebook.com/lwvsonomacounty
http://votersedge.org/en/ca
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Become a Member of the 

LWV of Sonoma County 
 

or 

 

 

JOIN 

NOW
 

Make a 

DONATION 

 

Fill out the form below and mail it to us at: 
 
League of Women Voters Sonoma County 

555 5th Street, Suite 300 O 
Santa Rosa, CA 95401

 

 
 
 

 

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® OF SONOMA COUNTY 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM 
 

 

Name    
Address    
City                                                                      Zip   
Phone                                         Email    

 

 
Memberships Levels 

 
  Susan B. Anthony Individual Membership                         $60 

  Student/ Limited Income Individual Membership               $40 

  Amelia Bloomer Household Membership                           $90 

  Elizabeth Cady Stanton Membership                                  $100 

  Carrie Chapman Catt Membership                                     $200 or more 

 

Membership dues and donations 

are tax deductible to the full extent allowed by law 
 

I am interested in the following areas: 
 

  Program                                            Membership                                      Speakers Bureau 

  Social Policy                                    Natural Resources                          Voter Service 

  Newsletter                                         Fundraising                                       Cable TV 

  Smart Voter                                      Community Outreach                       Website 
 

 
 

The League of Women Voters, a nonpartisan political organization, encourages informed and active participation in government 

and influences public policy through education and advocacy. We do not support or oppose any political party or any candidate. 

We do, however, take action on selected government issues in the public interest. 
 

555 5th Street, Suite 300 O 
Santa Rosa, CA 95401 
(707) 546-5943 

 

The Voter is published nine times a year by the League of Women Voters of Sonoma County. 

http://www.lwvsonoma.org/join_form.html
http://www.lwvsonoma.org/donate_form.html

